VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

MEETING OF THE PRESIDENT AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES

AUGUST 11, 2014

Meeting called to order:
7:00 P.M.

Those present:




President:   
Noel Cummings 



Trustee:
Donald Cuttill

 

Vicky Moxley 



Larry Rice




Paul Struve




Hugh Rhodes



Phillip Kringlie





Attorney:
John O’Connell



Pledge of allegiance.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the regular Board Meeting on July 14, 2014, as recorded by the Village Clerk.  Motion to approve by Mr. Cuttill.  Second by Mrs. Moxley.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes.  Voting Nay: None.  Mr. Kringlie voting present since he was not at the July 14, 2014 Board Meeting.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to file for audit the finance statement for June 2014.  Motion to approve by Mrs. Moxley.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve the payment of bills for the month of July.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny 2014 Residential Real Estate Tax Rebates.  Motion to approve by Mr. Rice.  Second by Mrs. Moxley.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny 2014 Garbage / Real Estate Tax Rebates in the amount of $180.00.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny 2014 Residential Renters Rebate in the amount of $100.00.  Motion to approve by Mrs. Moxley.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny A Recommendation of the Zoning Board of Appeals and Special Use Permit for Potential Cultivation Center for Medical Cannabis on 6120 River Road.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mr. Rhodes.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Low Bid for 2014 Sanitary Sewer Lining Alley North of Cobb Street Between East Avenue and Chester Avenue in the Amount of $19,557.00 to Visu-Sewer of Illinois, LLC.  Motion to approve by Mr. Kringlie.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny McCook / Hodgkins Enterprise Zone Consultants in the Amount of $13,000.00.  There have been several meetings with the Village of McCook.  Under the new Illinois law The current Enterprise Zones expire December 31, 2016.  The Legislature has required that if you desire an Enterprise Zone the plan needs to be resubmitted for approval or denial.  The Attorney for McCook and Mr. O'Connell had a group of consultants that sent out bids for.  We received a bid from several.  Two bids were from nationally known companies and one is local.  Mr. O'Connell informs the Board of the award to TESTA who have done similar plans for Bedford Park, Summit and Justice.  Total cost is $26,000 of which our half is $13,000.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mrs. Moxley.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Payment #2 & Final to Utility Dynamics in the Amount of $15,555.75 for 2014 Street Lighting Rehabilitation - Phase 4.  Motion to approve by Mr. Rice.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Municipal Transfer Tax for Multiple Family Dwelling Unit Sales.  This was brought about by a situation that occurred last week.  One of the multiple family residential dwellings on Lenzi Avenue was sold without the opportunity for our building department to go over the buildings integrity before it was sold.  The only way we would have known that is if there was something on title requiring that the purchaser is to go to the Village to see if there is a problem.  The way that is done generally is there a transfer tax.  As a Municipal Home Rule Body we can render a property transfer tax on any sale of property in the Village of Hodgkins.  In this case we are restricting it to multiple family buildings because vulnerability of these older buildings and an opportunity we have to make sure they are structurally correct. This is for four or more units and the tax would be $25 and requiring and inspection of the building.  Motion to approve by Mr. Struve.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Report from Village Engineer, Jim Cainkar

No Report.

Report from Village Attorney, John O'Connell

Mr. O'Connell reports he has been discussing with UPS their plans to build an extension of their parking area south of their current building.  The problem, however, is with MWRD as it relates to the detention issue. Mr. O'Connell request the Board approve a letter be drafted by the Mayor to MWRDGC indicating that this is very important to the financial well-being of the largest taxpayer we have in the Village of Hodgkins let alone the Township of Lyons.  Motion to draft a letter to MWRDGC by Mr. Cuttill.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Report from Chief of Police, Ernest Millsap

Chief Millsap reminds everyone that Hodgkins School classes resume 8-25-2014.  Please be mindful driving around town and watch for children walking to and from the school and bus stops.  Additionally, LTHS will be opening soon also.

Special thanks to the Department of Public Works for helping out at the Police Department for the past several weeks.

Chief Millsap attended the "Battle of the Burbs" Charity softball game in Alsip, IL July 20, 2014.  Police Chiefs from our area played 16 inch softball against Mayors and Village Managers for the same area.  The money raised went to Special Olympics.

Report from Superintendent of Public Works, Jack Scott

Mr. Scott reports on the water main project on Lenzi Avenue.

Report From Building Inspector, Tim Kovel

Mr. Kovel reports on the UPS parking lot.  This is a short time frame.

Report From Code/Life Safety Officer, Dan Tholotowsky

Mr. Tholotowsky states 6021 Lenzi Avenue has been sold without notification to the Village.  6027 and 6030 have structural issues in the common areas.  D&F Code Services are doing updates on the Village Building codes.  The fence along the forest preserve will soon not be an issue any longer.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to go into a Closed Session.

A. Discussion regarding Medical Benefits and Salary for Sergeant Anthony Jarvis.

Motion by Mrs. Moxley.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

CLOSED SESSION

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to Resume Open Session.  Motion to resume open session by Mr. Rice.  Second by Mr. Cuttill.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None. 

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to approve/deny Additional 60 Day Extension of Benefits and Salary for Sergeant Anthony Jarvis.  Mr. O'Connell states he has spoken with the attorney for Sgt. Jarvis and the attorney for the Police Pension Board.  Motion to approve by Mr. Kringlie.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttil

l, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Committee Reports:

Finance Committee, Vicky Moxley, Chairman

No Report.

Public Works Committee, Philip Kringlie, Chairman

The cracks on East Avenue have been repaired by the Village, since East Avenue is now our responsibility for maintenance.  There are a couple of interested parties for the takeover of the East Avenue Laundromat.

Building Committee, Paul Struve, Chairman

Mr. Struve reports that Raths, Raths and Johnson have done inspections on Lenzi Avenue.  There had been some unauthorized shoring at 6027 Lenzi Avenue.  The Transfer ordinance 14-2.

Water Committee, Philip Kringlie, Chairman

Mr. Kringlie reported on the Lenzi Pump Station is on schedule.

Police Committee, Hugh Rhodes, Chairman

No Report.

9-1-1 Committee, Larry Rice, Chairman

Has spoken with the Chief and everything is OK.

Zoning Committee, Larry Rice, Chairman

Mr. Rice reports the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting went well.

E.S.D.A. Committee, Paul Struve, Chairman

Mr. Struve asked Mr. Mills of the status regarding new ESDA applicants.  Uniforms issued and one more applicant is having a background check.  Mr. Mills attended a safety meeting for the Village last Friday.

Public Relations Committee, Donald Cuttill, Chairman

Aging Well at the Municipal Building August 10.  A movie will be shown at the McCook Municipal Building September 1, 2014, at 1:00 pm.

Health, Safety and Human Resources Committee, Vicky Moxley, Chairman

Mrs. Moxley mentions the extended benefits to Sergeant Jarvis.

Old Business

New Business

Comments from the Audience

A resident of Parkview Mobile Home Park reports a coyote sighting recently.

Mr. Cummings asked for a motion to adjourn.  Motion to adjourn by Mrs. Moxley.  Second by Mr. Rice.  Voting Aye: Mr. Cuttill, Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Rice, Mr. Struve, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Kringlie.  Voting Nay: None.

Adjourned: 8:00 P.M.

__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk

Date Passed:

Voting Aye:



Absent:

Voting Nay:



Abstain:

